RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

May 18th, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, April 20, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Lindsay Case


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director
      
Lisa Hickey


(Mr. Green was excused for Business)
Virgil Sanchez

Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director 
Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,



Jerry Davis, Director



Inc. (Asst. Secretary)



Tom Cone, Director 



Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott








& Cowan, P.C.

Jeff Hodsdon; LSC Transportation Consultants, Inc.

Adrian Stanciu; LSC Transportation Consultants, Inc.

Les Kronfeldt; Woodmen Valley Chapel

Steve Muliken, Attorney

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve April minutes made by Mr. Christiansen and seconded by Mr. Davis.  Motion passed.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. Schooler, DMJM:  

1) Mr. Schooler reported that Project “B” is still moving along nicely.  They expect to pave the realignment of Marksheffel by the end of June.  They will have all of the paving complete by the end of September. 

2) Mr. Schooler stated that DMJM is working on the design for Project “C” and at the very least we will be ready for a 2-Lane safety project in 2005.  The preference is to do the 4-Lane project from Powers to Marksheffel assuming the environmental assessment is complete by the end of the year.  

3) Mr. Schooler stated that the Environmental Assessment work is still ongoing.  The final draft is now being written with the hope of having this approved around the first of January 2005.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported that the acquisition is being wrapped up and have finally closed on the Pride Soccer Parcel and now we are focusing on the Getz property at the southwest corner of Marksheffel and Woodmen.  Mr. Schooler and Mr. Susemihl met with the city regarding the Banning/Lewis Ranch.  The City will urge them to donate the land and recover the right-of-way funds the District paid to them.

2) Mr. Schooler stated that the Phase II Bond issue has been submitted to Bondman writer.  Mr. Susemihl will address the resolution for approval. 

Legal Report
1) Mr. Susemihl handed out a resolution for the approval of the 2004 Phase I Bond.  Mr. Davis made the motion to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mr. Cone.  Passed unanimously.  Funding should occur in the next few days.

2) Mr. Susemihl indicated there was a consensus of the Board that the officers remain the same.  Motion to have the officers remain the same was made by Mr. Cones and seconded by Mr. Davis.  

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business


1) Motion was made by Mr. Christiansen to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Cone.  Approved unanimously.  

2) The Board members indicated the desire for us to list all checks issued in the previous months and to give a monthly status report of the Bond accounts both the Reserve fund and the Operating account separate from the listing that is just in the general budget.

New Business
 
General 

Discussion
Adrian Stanciu, Lindsay Case, Jeff Hodsdon, Russ Kronfeldt, Virgil Sanchez and Steve Muliken were present on the behalf of the Woodmen Heights Annexation.  They gave an overview of the annexation plan, which is going before the City Planning Commissioner in two weeks.  They also indicated that they would be implementing a Special District from their infrastructure, which will have a 20-mill cap.  Adrian indicated that they would be seeking an access for the church site at the northeast corner of Marksheffel about 1100 feet north of Woodmen. 

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, June 15th, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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